
 

 

 
April 1, 2025 
 
The Honorable Brian J. Feldman 
Chair, Education, Energy, and the Environment Committee 
 
Re: Letter of Support for House Bill 491 – St. Mary's County - Metropolitan Commission - 
Discontinuance of Service 
 
Dear Chair Feldman: 
 
As the Senator representing St. Mary’s County, I am writing to state my support for House Bill 
491 – St. Mary's County - Metropolitan Commission - Discontinuance of Service. 
 
I respectfully request a favorable report on House Bill 491.  Thank you for your consideration of 
this local St. Mary’s County bill.  Please contact me if you have any further questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Senator Jack Bailey 
District 29 
Calvert and St. Mary’s Counties 
 

 


